
BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 18th July 2024 at Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward’s 
Close, Byram 

Present: 

Parish Councillors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), A Nicklin, Milner, Fitzsimmons, 
Attfield & Lightowler 

District Councillor  

County Councillor  

Public    3   

Police  

12.362  PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSIONS 

• The Ginnel – This is matter is still ongoing.  Yet again this has been reported by 
residents and the Parish Council.  Awaiting a response.  

12.363  APOLOGIES 

All apologises given to the Clerk prior to the Council Meeting.  No apology was received from 
County Councillor Grogan.  

12.364  CLERKS REPORT 

• Litter bin.  Amanda at North Yorkshire Council has been in touch asking if we want the 
old bin removing & also that the price had increased.  Let her know that the litter bin 
was needed and so we would agree to price increase.  Also happy for the old litter bin 
to be removed. 

12.365  MINUTES 

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if everyone agreed with the Minutes from the last Parish 
Council Meeting.  The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Parish Councillor Mitchell signed 
& dated each page thereafter. 

12.366  FINANCES 

 (a) SG Parkin Landscapes - £340.00 

(b) S Lifsey – Clerk - £651.70 



 (c) HMRC – NI & tax - £120.40 

 (d) Mr D Nicklin (Defib Pads) - £77.94 

Total - £1,190.04       

All cheques & stubs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors Mitchell & 
Nicklin 

12.367  PARKING – WEST ACRES 

The Parish Council have still not received a response to several email sent or any response 
from County Councillor Grogan.  Clerk to chase as the bus has been unable to access West 
Acres twice in the last week. 

12.368  THE CLOTHING BANK 

Parish Councillor Nicklin said that he had been speaking to the owner of The Clothing Bank.  
This was a well-thought-out charitable organisation. Clothes donated by the public and in turn 
she helps out struggling families, older children needing clothes and footwear.  He put 
forward the Parish Council purchasing a drop off/collection container.  The cost of these is 
£1,500.00.  The Parish Council agreed.  Parish Councillors Mitchell & Nicklin are to arrange a 
meeting with the owner to ascertain more details,  

The Parish Council have still not received a response to several email sent or any response 
from County Councillor Grogan.  Clerk to chase as the bus has been unable to access West 
Acres twice in the last week. 

12.369  GENERAL MATTERS 

• Parish Councill Nicklin said that the Defibrillator had been used on the 8th July.  We 
require new pads plus Scissor pack.  Parish Councillor Nicklin to arrange these.  He will 
also arrange a refresher course. 

12.370  NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 19th September 2024 at 6.30pm, 
Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edwards Close, Byram. 

 

 


